Charing Cross Precinct Minutes

 

CHARING CROSS PRECINCT MEETING
WEDNESDAY 27 FEBRUARY 2008
CHARING CROSS HOTEL
 
The meeting opened at 7.35pm
1.     Present: D.Caretti, J.Namey, I.St.Leon, P.Kenny, L.Joslyn, G.Bramis, L.Bussell, M.Havas, J.Hislop, H.Bocman
Apologies: M.Hope, F.Corcoran, J.Corcoran 
2.  Apologies: M.Hope, F.Corcoran, J.Corcoran
3.     Welcome: D.Caretti, Convenor 

4.     Agenda Review: 
Additions to General Business

    (i)  Development Applications update:

	 
	  17 Albion Street

	 
	  230-232 Bronte Road, Golf Mart site

	 
	  10 Gipps St.

	 
	  314-316 Bronte Road, House of Lattice site

	 
	  315-317 Bronte Road, St. Catherine’s School


    (ii) Bicycles
    (iii) Trees
    (iv) Footpaths
    (v) 400 bus
    (vi) Parking
    (vii) Pedestrian crossing

5.     Special presentation

Bondi Junction Planning Review Update 
-G.Bramis 
30 submissions were received up until the closing date at end of January 2008. 
The Review will probably go on exhibition again after any amendments have been incorporated before the Review goes to Council again. It will then be submitted to the Minister. 

6.     Correspondence 
Council Annual Report 
Letter from P.Pearce M.P. 
Flyer ‘Who is your Local Hero?’ 
Letter from Hon.F.Sartor‘s office 
Email from D. Joannnides 

7.     Correspondence 
The minutes of the last precinct meeting held on 12 December 2007 were circulated 
J. Hislop Confirmed 
L. Joslyn Seconded 

8.     Matters Arising 
(i)  Noticeboard in Bronte Road has been repaired. L. Joslyn has the key but there is no lock now 
Proposition: L.Bussell (DM, Bondi Junct. Town Centre Mgmnt) to approach a councillor to look at it again and to arrange its maintenance and management in the future 

(ii)  Parking in Henrietta Street. Residents of No 67 Henrietta St request for change to parking in this street. 
Proposition: Residents lobby for change and attend precinct meeting. 

(iii)  Lighting in McPherson Street 
Proposition: D. Caretti to telephone the R.T.A. 

9.     New Development Applications 

	 
	  277 Bronte Road (Corner of Judges Lane) 
M.Hope has lodged an objection to proposed Pizzeria and spoken to the property owner at length about access issues to Judges Lane 
  

	 
	  15 Albion Street former Chocolate shop. 
M.Hope has lodged an objection to proposed menswear shop as proposed signage and glazing are contrary to Heritage Area recommendations. 
  

	 
	  1 Gipps Street - Second storey addition with balcony 
No notice was posted on premises nor letters received about this D.A. No action has been taken. Council staff to find out why neighbours in Gipps Street were not notified of the DA and report back to next Precinct Meeting 
  

	 
	  Eastern Suburbs Legion Club 
M.Hope has lodged an objection to the proposed fenestration and awning.
  

	 
	  18 Gibson Street 
No objections have been lodged. 
  

	 
	  3 Wiley Street 
No objections have been lodged.
  

	 
	  235-237 Bronte Road - former Traversi Jones site 
Council refused the D.A. A new D.A. has been submitted. M. Hope has lodged an objection. 



10.     General Business 

	 
	(i) Development Applications update

	 
	 
	  17 Albion Street Chicken Shop 
Council approved the DA with conditions including the erection of lattice at the rear of premises for privacy for neighbours. 

	 
	 
	  230-232 Bronte Road Golf Mart site 
Awaiting judgement subsequent to Land and Environment Court Hearing. 
M. Main and residents gave evidence but did not have expert witnesses. 
No Heritage assessment was made. 
  Proposition: M.Hope to write to Council 
M. Hope, L.Joslyn and J.Hislop to look at issue of these cottages being in a Conservation area. DCP 2006, H2 Charing Cross Conservation area, does not contain any controls for the residential component of the Conservation area – the descriptions are all focused on the commercial zone. 

	 
	 
	  10 Gipps Street 
Neighbours still have not seen amended plans. 

	 
	 
	  The premises at 314-316 House of Lattice site. 
The developer has been served an order under Section 121H of the Environmental Planning & Assessment Act 1979 .The period to comply with the order is 60 days. A letter has been received from Hon. F. Sartor’s office indicating a response will be provided shortly on current legislation concerning appointment of private certifiers. 
  Proposition: D.Caretti and M.Hope write letter of appreciation to Council for their efforts to bring this long-running saga to a conclusion. 

	 
	 
	  315-317 Bronte Road St. Catherine’s School 
There has been no action on this site since the car park was approved without the playing surface in September 2007. This issue has now been a concern to residents since June 2005 when the first DA went to Council 
  Proposition: M. Hope write a letter to St. Catherine’s School Board. 

	 
	(ii) Bicycles 
P.Kenny reported an accident sustained by a pedestrian and suggested new signage for riders 

	 
	(iii) Trees 
Fallen leaves from fig trees outside St. Catherine’s pose a danger to pedestrians. Trees require lopping.Footpath needs cleaning around bus stop outside St Catherine’s School due to fallen leaves. Council Staff to follow up and report at next meeting. 

	 
	(iv) Footpaths 
J.Namey reported the asphalt footpath along Henrietta Street between Bronte Road and Victoria Street was in need of repair.It is very uneven and iinfested with weeds 
J. Hislop asked if there were any plans to fix the footpath outside Mayfields in Bronte Road. Council Staff to follow up and report at next meeting. 

	 
	(v) 400 bus 
P. Kenny requested serious consideration be given to a bus stop between Charing Cross and Bondi Junction for users of War Memorial Hospital, ,Waverley College and Edina. Council Staff to follow up and report at next meeting. 

	 
	(vi) Parking 
J.Hislop requested Council examine the current provision of one and a half parking spots outside the egress to 306 Bronte Road which often causes the driveway to be blocked and the traffic held up. Council Staff to follow up and report at next meeting. 

	 
	(vii) Pedestrian crossing outside Bellagio’s 
L. Bussell to follow up P.Kenny’s campaign to have a pedestrian crossing in place of wedges, to assist pedestrians safely cross this busy intersection. 


11.     Close of meeting 
The meeting closed at 9.40 pm 

12.     Next Meeting 
The next meeting is the AGM.It will be held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 23 April 2008 at the Charing Cross Hotel. It was decided to invite Paul Pearce MP for Coogee to speak at the June Precinct meeting. 

